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setbacks is helpful in establishing and signaling neighborhood 
character and an inviting streetscape. 

• Creates a safety hazard: Eliminating the ability to maintain a 
minimum front setback creates sight distance hazards where an ADU 
may be placed near front sidewalk, blocking visibility of motorists 
exiting driveways and creating conflicts with pedestrians and cyclists.

• Punishes jurisdictions that already accommodate reduced front 

setbacks: While the City understands that many communities 
impose excessively large front yards setbacks ranging from 20 to 30 
feet, Newport Beach like many other coastal cities, include 
neighborhoods with nominal front setbacks raging from 3 to 10 feet. 
These lots are already located in higher density neighborhoods that 
more efficiently utilize the available land. Totally eliminating front 
setbacks punishes cities that already permit reduced front setback 
areas.

For these reasons, the City of Newport Beach must respectfully Oppose AB 
2221 (Quirk-Silva). 
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